Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

June 7, 2011
In Attendance:  Bob Stevens, Merle Prentice, Jr., Bill Foster, Jim Tornatore, Frank Como, Chuck Franzese, Morgan Inderwies, Dennis Carlin, Bill Swagler, Scott Evans, and Tracey Cucci.
Meeting called to order at 7:02 PM.  Minutes for the May 3, 2011 meeting was approved with a Motion by Merle Prentice, Seconded by Bill Foster. Carried.

Discussion of easement with Scott Evans; Chuck Franzese from Hunt Engineers distributed handout summarizing meeting with Scott Evans and noted the only change from the original agreement was negotiation of damages, and contract went over completion date due to weather.  Quotes for pond were high.  If pond paid for by Village, would have to own/maintain.  Not recommended to Village. Will get new bids, and pond not condition of easement, to remain as Scott Evans’ liability. Final documents being worked on, with verbal approval from USDA.  Final documents needed to bond.  Easement will cover pipeline and access.  Mayor has concern about emergency preparedness regarding flooding from pond.  Easement still less than $25,000.  Question raised as to ethics of a cash settlement as Scott was previously on Rate Committee.  Attorney Como suggested possible resolution for wording of easement for protection of Village and satisfy USDA.  Chuck Franzese spoke with Titus, will only discuss physical improvements and access, fee settlement only.
Question raised of next construction project.  Discussed extension to Truck Stop.  USDA would not approve as it was not in original application.  Undersized lines have been discovered, this work will use up bulk of remaining funds.  Community grant discussed for emergency fire protection.  Suggestion to go politically through congressman for funds to extend line to truck stop as community improvement.  Mayor requested conference call with Mary Chappell.  Congressman Hanna’s rep in Noble Room next Wednesday, will make a presentation.
Final USDA and Health Department approvals needed to start in fall.  Hunt recommending change order.  Village wide leak test found a number of leaks in the new and old system.  12 leaks in lines, 1 fire hydrant, 1 main line and 1 other.  Village has to repair 4; 8 are Kane’s responsibility and 2 are done.  If dug up and leak found, if leak caused by Kane they will pay, if dug up and no leak is found, it is not Kane’s cost.  Kane repaired leaks before test.  Valve left on at Mill Street trailer where water previously off.  Kane was reminded to turn off when done and did not.  Damage to trailer from flooding and large water bill.  Suggested to put on insurance claim.  Village needs to prepare loss of water report and begin process towards Kane.  More work needed to finish original contract.  Meter will not pass ARRA, looking into another American made meter.  Hunt working on formalized submission for last phase.  Interest will be lower when out of  BAN portion.  Will know by next spring.  Question raised about removing capital charge.  Bill Foster to meet with Mertie to review balance and come back to Rate Committee next month.  Bill Foster feels it might be too soon, need one to two years to see how capital charge balances out.    
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. with a Motion by Merle Prentice, Seconded by Jim Tornatore.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
